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Governor-Elect Otis Bowen delivered his first major address since the election to the 
annual meeting last week of the Indiana State Chamber of Commerce and listed these 
points for major emphasis in his program for the Indiana General Assembly; 

On public employees' bargaining rights: " It is a matter of highest public 
priority that essential public services be provided free of interruption. And I firmly 
believe that a soundly conceived and properly drafted public employees' bargaining bill 
can provide that assurance ••• and •.• provide that Indiana's many fine public 
employees can be fairly compensated and employed and that their vital services be 
rendered free of interruption." 

On law enforcement and justice: "I intend to undertake major efforts to improve all 
facets of Indiana's system of criminal justice. I shall press for workable procedural 
and statutory changes within the structure of Indiana's criminal courts." 

On drugs: "Because the major portion of crime .•• is committed in support of, or 
under the influence of drugs of abuse, I shall emphasize an effective program of a medico­
legal approach to Indiana's drug/crime problem." 

On governmental relations: " ..• Indiana state government (will) assume a more 
aggressive posture in its dealings and relationships with the Federal government and its 
~gencies, while maintaining a more understanding and helpful attitude toward ••• local 
~overnment." 

/ 

"I shall seek . . • an aggressive Washington liaison office that will provide 
strong ties and open communications between local needs and state and Federal programs." 
-- hju 

* * * 
SUBSTITUTE TEACHERS NEEDED 

The Indianapolis Public Schools need substitute teachers, according to~~ Ethel Tilson, 
supervisor of substitute teachers for IPS. Persons who have had experience working with 
children and who have completed 30 semester hours of college training are eligible to 
substitute for a total of 15 days upon application and acceptance. Individuals who have 
a regular teaching license may substitute for an unlimited number of days. 

Qualified adults are encouraged to call the substitute office at 634-2381, Ext. 315 or 
316, between 9 a.m. and 2 p.m. The daily rate for substitute teachers is $21 for persons 
who aren't licensed teachers and $23 for licensed teachers. 

* * * 
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THANKSGIVING HOLIDAY MEMOS 

Deadline for next week's Green Sheet is this Tuesday at 5 p.~. Please have all items 
to the Cottages, Room 113, by then. 

There will be no intra-campus courier service on Friday. 

38th Street Campus Library hours this week are: Wednesday, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.; 
Thursday, closed; Friday and Saturday, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.; Sunday:_ 1 p.m. to 5 p.m.; 
Monday, resume regular hours. 

The Credit Union Office will be closed both Thursday and Friday. 

/ 

School of Medicine Library hours this week are: Wednesday, 8 a.m. to 10 p.m.; 
Thursday, closed; Friday, 8 a.m. to 10 p.m.; Saturday, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.; Sunday, resume 
normal schedule. 

* * * 
CALENDAR CHECK-OFF 

Pharmacy displays this week in University Hospital are Roche Laboratories on Monday 
and Reecham-Massengil Pharmaceuticals on We~sday. Times are 8:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 

/1 Monday -- "Antigenic Relationship,s Among the DNases II and Nonspecific Phosphodiesterase," 
Biochemistry Faculty Seminar by Dr. M. E. Rodes, professor of medicine and medical 
genetics; Medical Sci6'\.ce Building, Room ·326, 4 p.m. (3:45 coffee) 

Tuesday -- "Wilson's Di~se, Menke's Syndrome and Copper Metabolism," Medical Genetics 
Seminar by Thomas D. 'f:aul, graduate student; Riley Research, Room 139, 4 p.m. 
(3: 45 coffee) 

Songsters -- The Madrigals from Warren Central High School will be performing in the 
Union cafeteria Wednesday from 12:15 p.m. to 12:45 p.m. 

Thursday -- Happy Thanksgiving Holiday! 

Metros Opener Saturday -- The IUPUI Metros will open their basketball season Saturday 
at 7:30 p.m. when they meet I.U.-Northwest in the gym at Chatard High School. Season 
tickets for the 10 home games are $10 and can be bought at the IUPUI campus bookstores 
or by mail from the IUPUI Athletic Department at the Normal College, 1010 West 64th 
Street. Tickets for individual games, available at the door, are $1.50. 

* * * 
NEWS 'N' NOTES FROM HERE & THERE 

Behind Locked Doors -- The Safety Department has announced re-instatement of a policy on 
the after-hours unlocking of offices and building rooms. As a security precaution, 
Safety officers have been directed not to unlock any rooms unless permission has been granted 
by the person occupying that office or having direct control over the room involved. 
People who want to get ~to such rooms must contact the occupant or department head who 
in turn must call the Sa ty Office dispatcher with proper authorization. Any person who 
wishes blanket authority t be given to an individual(s) should submit this authority in 
writing to George W. Cgmbs in the Safety Office. e 
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Correction -- Contrary to information in last week's issue, the telephone extension 
for Internal Auditing is really 8441. 

Work/Study Info -- If you have Work/Study openings available for the second semester, 
please contact the Financial Aids Office, Gemma Harrison, Cavanaugh Hall (Room 305), 

~ Ext. 8877, to place your job listing. They have students who want jobs. 

* * * 
HONORS & ACCOLADES DEPT. 

Faculty members from the School of Dentistry were prominent in the 113th annual 
meet\~ of the American Dental Association held recently in San Francisco. · Dr. Jack 
D. Carr was elect~ presiderlt-elect of the American Association of Dental History; 
Professor Paul Barton receivAd an award from the American Association of Dental 
Editors; Dr. Timothy J. O'Lkary received an ard from the American Academy of 
Periodontology, and Chancellor Maynard K. Hin~ received the William J. Gies Award from 
the American College ~f Dentists. 

v 
Dr. Varoujan A. Chalia~, chairman of maxillofacial prosthetics in t~e School of 
Dentistry, has been named president-elect of the American Academy of Maxillofacial 
Prosthetics. Co-author of a recently published textbook on his specialty, Dr. Chalian 
also was elected cha~n of the academy's scientific program for its 1973 annual 
meeting. 

Dr. Burdellis L. Carter, professor and assistant dean of the School of Nursing, has 
been appointed to the Tuberculosis Task Force. The group will study the problem in 
Indiana and make., recommendations to the Governor's Council on Tuberculosis. 

Dr. Allan A. Katzberg, associate professor of anatomy, received the first-place award 
from the Indiana State Medical Association for his presentation on "The Acceleration 
of Wound Healing" ~he recent ISMA convention. 

Mrs. Evel J. Abe~, chief nutritionist, Riley Hospital, took office as president of 
the Indiana Die etic Association during its annual fall meeting this month at Gary. 
The association s more than 500 members. 

" 
Ralph D. Gray, pro~ssor of history, presented a paper recently at the Indiana Academy 
of the Social Sciences meeting at Butler University. The paper was called "The Puritan 
and the Robber ~ron: An Episode in the Exploitation of Indiana's Natural Gas." 
Patrick J. McGEfe~er, assistant professor of political science, also presented a paper 
entitled "Political Impatience." 

( Edmund F. Byrne, assistant professor of philosophy and co-ordinator of the department's 
area concentration in technology and human values, was chosen to participate in a short 
course last month at Miami University on Traditional Society and the Impact of 
Urbanization. ~~· Byrne also spoke last month to the Indiana Philosophical Association 
on "Film, Myth _ a"f\-d Phenomenology: Some Thoughts on the Technology of Understanding." 

v . 
Miss Ann Van Camp, search analyst with the School of Medicine Library, has been appointed 
to the Ad Hoc Committee on Network Operations of the State University of New York 
Biomedical Communications Network. 

/ 
During last month's annual conference of the Indiana Library Association, Miss Kay Hosier, 
reference librarian at the 38th Street Campus, was elected chairman of the group's 
reference librarians' section. 



,.., 

John M. Riterls, lecturer in philosophy, 
sophical Associ.at~, an organization of 

Dr. Elaine V. Alton, associate professor 
Mathematics Advisory Committee. 
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has been elected seeretary of the Indiana Philo­
about 200 philosophy teachers in the state. 

of mathematics, has been appointed to the State 

* * * 
TRAVELLERS 

Dr. Warren A. Andrew, chairman and professor of anatomy, is in Miami Beach this week 
to moderate the hematology session at the 47th Anniversary Congress ofthe Pan-American 
Medical Association. "Ae will present a paper called "Evideuce of Lymphocyte Function from 
Phylogenetic Studies." Last month Dr. Andrew was in Omaha to discuss anatomical changes 
in aging as part o~program on aging presented by the University of Nebraska Medical 
School. 

" 
~ Dr. Victor C. Hackn~y, chairman and professor of dermatology, was in Palm Springs, 

California, last mo~th. for a meeting of the Pacific Dermatology Association. He presented 
a paper entitled "NE!'{"ve, Fibrous, Muscle and Adipose Tissue· Tumors of the Skin." 

v 
Dr. Morris H. Aprison, professor of biochemistry and chief of the Section of Neuro-
biology, Institute of Psychiatric Research, was invited to speak recently at the Department 
of Life Sciences, Indiana State University. He talked about "How Might One Go About 
Discovering a New Transmitter in the Central Nervous System?" Dr. Aprtson also visited 
the University of Connecticut recently where his subject was "The Present Status of 
Glycine as a ~eurotransmitter." 

Warren G. Fre~, chairman and professor of English, was at Ohio University in Athens 
last week to present a paper at a celebration of the SOth anniversary of the publication 
of T.S. Eliot's The Waste Land. Professor French currently is editing a book of essays 
on "The Age of ~e Waste Land." 

Dr. Phyllis I. Da~elsq_~, associate professor of ar·t education, discussed "Why the Artis . 
Creates and How" a f\c the recent Michigan Art Education Association Conference. 

Dr. Richard A. Fredland, assistant professor of political science, was at the Department 
of State in Washington last week to participate in a "Scholar-Diplomat Seminar." His · 
subject was African' affairs. Earlier this month, he attended the African Studies Association 
meeting in Philadelphia. 

Dr. Ward W. Mo'ir_~, professor of physiology and associate dean for basic medical sciences, 
was invited to participate in a symposium at the 45th Session of the American Heart 
Association last week in Dallas. The George E. Brown Memorial Symposium was on the 
"Circulatory Effects of Cardiac Mechanoreceptors" and Dr. Moore's contribution concerned 
cardiac r~eptors, antidiuretic hormone secretion and blood volume regulation. 

Herron Sclio~l of Art faculty members who have been visiting other schools includ~ber~ 
P. Eagerton, associate professor, University of Saskatchewan (Canada); Gary F. E~~ 
associate professor of sculpture, Bennington (Vt.) College, and Miss Margaret D. Fierke, 

assistant professor, Austin College in She~1rm~a~n~,~T:e~x:a~s~·:_._.----------~--------------------"'""" 
* ~* * 
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